ECCLESTON MERE COMMUNITY PRIMARY SCHOOL

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

"THE SCHOOL WITH A HEART THAT BEATS TO EVERYONE'S TUNE"

15th June 2024

Well done to Year 1 and Year 4, who have now completed the Phonics Screening Check and the Multiplication Check respectively. Children gave their all and we are sure of some very positive results that we will be sharing with you via reports, as well as our final parents evening / meet the new teacher event on the 11th July.

This week, I will be sending a letter notifying parents and children of some key staffing changes next year, as well as which class your child will be progressing to.

Trips, visits and competitions are continuing at a pace, and I have provided updates on some of these below: school is particularly busy and vibrant at present. Apologies for the delay in releasing this newsletter and have a great remainder of the week!

Mr Mugan

Y3 Walker Art Gallery Visit

Year 3 children visited the Walker Art Gallery where they were able to explore some of the historical artwork as well as some modern pieces of art. They took part in a workshop where they were introduced to the idea of abstract art and were able to try this out for themselves. We also visited the World Museum and were able to explore the various areas which the children thoroughly enjoyed!

Y6 Y5/6 Quadkids

Last week, our Y5/6 athletics team (led by Mr Helsby) enjoyed yet another success, when they won the Quadkids competition, hosted by Sutton Academy, on Thursday 6th June. This was the first time that we had won this particular competition and we were really proud of the teams determination and effort.

Quiz Team

Earlier this year, we entered two Year 6 teams in the National Online Mathematics Quiz. Both teams made a superb effort at answering the questions and working as a team. One took part in the semi-finals today, finishing 21st overall. The second team narrowly missed a place in the semi final. We are very proud of our children, who were competing against some prestigious schools, from across the country.

Reception Welcome Meeting

This week we held our Reception Welcome Meeting. Thank you to all who attended. We are very excited to welcome our new Reception children into school, in the coming weeks for their taster day.





	Superstar Learner Award	Politeness Award
YR	Lavanna / Charlotte	Charlotte / Casper
Y1	Alby / Annabelle	H <mark>arr</mark> y / Molly
Y2	Amber / Mason	Noah / Harley
Y3	Olivia / Lucas	Ben / Ted
Y4	Mekere / Jack E	Austin W / Oliver L
Y5	Daisy / Alfie F	Megan / Joshua B
Y6	Libby / Samuel P	Leo / Charlie W

Thursday 20th June- Y5 / 6— Wargrave Rugby Team Competition (9.30-2.30pm)

Dates for Your Diary

Fri 21st June—Non Uniform Day (Bottles / Summer Items)

Y6 PGL Monday 24th-Wednesday 26th June

Tuesday 25th June— Y3/4 Football Club playing St. Julies (parents invited)

Thu 27th June—Y3/4 Quadkids (12.00-2.30)

Friday 28th June—3.30pm-6.00pm—Summer Fayre

<u>Attendance</u>		
95.2%		
School attendance this week!		
94.9%		
School attendance this year!		
96%		

School target